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Reservations for Club       

Pheasant, page 7!   

Hello dear camellia friends.  This letter has been quite a challenge for me to write.  I 

want to thank all of you for your love, support, encouragement and friendship.  My 

journey as President of the Camellia Society of Sacramento has been a highlight in my 

life.  I am proud to be another generation of ñMartinsò to serve in this position.  My 

father, Herb Martin, and my husband both have served in this position.  When Bob 

Christopher, with the nudging of Julie Vierra, asked me to be President, I thought they 

were crazy, but accepted the challenge anyway.  I thought my Dad would be proud.  I 

feel I have grown so much because of my experiences and the friendships I have 

made. 

 

The new slate of officers are an amazing, hardworking group of people who have been 

working hard for many years.  I feel confident they will continue to grow and enrich 

our organization.  They cannot be successful without your continued support.  This is 

an organization made up of people with a diversity of skills and talents.  We need you. 

 

This past week I feel so alive with all the beauty of spring everywhere I look.  Gary 

and I are also are so excited to be welcoming the newest members of our family, 

twins, Braxton and Charlotte Schanz.  Their coming out party is scheduled for April 

12th.   

 

Thank you to all who came out for the Pruning Clinic at William Land Park,  Julie, I 

look forward to seeing the three plants you donated grow and flourish. 

 

I hope to see you at the last meeting, April 23rd, at Club Pheasant for luncheon and 

installation of our new officers (see reservation page at the end of this newsletter). 

 

Speaking of the newsletter, Julie, you have done an exceptional job these past years as 

our Corresponding Secretary.  The Camellia Times has evolved into a beautiful      

publication that we can all be proud of.  Thank you for all your hard work that is    

unseen but very much appreciated. 

 

From your President for the last time, be kind, share a smile, because we all need   

happiness and friendship in our lives.  Carol 

òThe most beautiful part of life is that you live a different day          

everyday.  Last week may have been the worst, but you can still look     

forward to the dawn of a new day because you have a ray of hope 

that it can still be better.ó  Anonymous 
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President Carol Schanz/Julie Vierra 

1st Vice President Joan Lesmeister/Don 

Lesmeister 

2nd Vice President Ron Morrison 

Recording Secretary Lana Paulhamus 

Corresponding Secretary Julie Vierra/Carol Schanz 

Treasurer Rosemary Andriesse 

Historian Bill Kitagawa 

NCCC Rep Don Lesmeister/Joan L. 

ACS/ICS Representative Don Bergamini 

Education, Research & Science Don Lesmeister 

Greeter Anne Pomer 

Hospitality Rosemary Andriesse 

Meeting Bloom Display Julie Vierra 

Membership Patty Bonnstetter 

Nominating Committee Chair Julie Vierra 

Northern CA State Director for ACS Carol Schanz 

Outreach/New Member Leone Wildemann 

Past President Joan Lesmeister 

Show Chairmen  Don Lesmeister, Julie Vierra 

Sunshine Jackie Randall 

Ways & Means Julie Vierra, Joan Lesmeister, Carol Schanz, 

Website Carol Schanz & Julie Vierra 

447-1969 

967-8420 

383-7005 

372-5117 

371-2174 

559-779-1197 

591-5654 

967-8420 

       
 

 
 

 

Tracy Bieberly  Doug McClary & Russell Heer 

Randy Brink  Lynn Sanden 

Krissy Engelhardt Amreet Sandhu 

Dennis & Sharon Freitas  Sharon Snyder 

Melissa Jones & Phil Dietrich  Lynne Sprague   

Nalini Mehtani  Steuart & Christal Kapicka 

Joy Gee   NEW MEMBERS! 

Come to the 

luncheon to   

receive a plant! 
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M E E T I N G  DAT E S F O R 2 0 1 5-2 0 1 6 

A P R I L P ROGR A M 

PL A N T  R A F F L E F O R A P R I L 

 

5ƻƻǊ tǊƛȊŜΥ .ǊŀǾƻ 

wŜƎǳƭŀǊǎΥ  .ŜǧȅΩǎ .Ŝŀǳǘȅ 

¢ŀȅƭƻǊǎ tŜǊŦŜŎǝƻƴ 

¢ǳǘƻǊ .ŀōȅΣ ±ŀǊΦ 

²ŀƭǘȊ ¢ƛƳŜΣ ±ŀǊ 

/ƻǊŀƭ 5ŜƭƛƎƘǘΣ ±ŀǊΦ 

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭΥ Wǳƭƛǳǎ bǳŎŎƛƻ  

 
¢ƛŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ 
 Ϸм ƻǊ  
с ŦƻǊ Ϸр 

 

Monday, October 26th-Carol Schanz and Julie Vierra will talk on the history of the camellia and        

camellias common to the Sacramento area. 

Monday, November 16ththñJoanne Tsukamoto will talk on how she designs a button once she knows 

the theme. 

Monday, December 14th-Holiday Potluck & Fun 

Monday, January 25th-Debbie Arrington of the Sacramento Bee will be talking on current garden   

topics. 

Monday, February 22nd-Our own Bill Kitagawa will speak on Matsuyama, Japan, our Sister City. 

Monday, March 28th-Don Bergamini will talk on his camellia introductions and the process for       

naming them.   Ice Cream Social also! 

Saturday, April 23rd (End of Year Luncheon)-Installation of Officers, Silent Auction, Plant Raffle & 

much more! 

We have some plants left from the Show.  Come to the 

luncheon and pick up some plants at member prices!  

We will have a list of plants available.  See you there! 

Bravo, Firedance, Frank Houser, Nicky Crisp, Rudyõs 

Magnolieflora, Swan Lake will be available that day. 



4 

We are starting in a new cycle of Camellia care.  Summer months require 

Nitrogen fertilizing and additional watering.  Both are required for good   

Camellia care, but too much of either or both is the worst thing you can do 

for your plants.  Liquid fertilizers provide nutrients to plants within a matter 

of hours.  Solid fertilizers don't provide nutrients to the plant for up to 2 

weeks   When a sudden heat wave comes along, heat release solid         

fertilizers can cause immediate Nitrogen release and root damage without 

the grower detecting until it is too late.  Camellia plants in the ground can 

be lightly fertilized every month, April through August, and can be watered 

every 6 days or so.  Camellia plants in containers require entirely different 

care.  I have been fertilizing container plants more often, about every 15 

days, but at half strength, without fear of fertilizer burn.  Plants grown in 

containers require watering about every 4 days.  Early in the morning or 

late in the evening is best.  If you do not have an overhead watering        

system, you can supplement your watering on hot days (95 degree or 

above) by lightly spraying off the plants with a garden hose.  Have a good 

summer.  Take care of your Camellias, and don't overdo fertilizing or       

watering....DON 

¶ .Ŝ ǎǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǊŀƪŜ ǳǇ ŀƭƭ ǎǇŜƴǘ ōƭƻƻƳǎ ōŜƴŜŀǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƳŜƭƭƛŀǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǾŜƴǘ 
ǇŜǘŀƭ ōƭƛƎƘǘΦΦΦ.Ŝ ǎǳǊŜ ŀƴŘ Ǉǳǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ D!w.!D9Σ ƴƻǘ Dw99b ²!{¢9 

¶ tǊǳƴŜΣ ǘƘƛƴΣ ŀƴŘ ŦŜǊǝƭƛȊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎŀƳŜƭƭƛŀǎ 

¶ {ŜŜŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎǘŀǊǝƴƎ ǘƻ ŦƻǊƳΦΦΦǘǿƛǎǘ ǘƘŜƳ ƻũΗ 

¶ wŜŀŘ 5ƻƴΩǎ ŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ŦƻǊ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΦ 
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)Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ Á ÎÅ× ÍÅÍÂÅÒ 
ÁÎÄ ÐÁÉÄ ÁÔ ÏÕÒ 3ÈÏ× 
ÌÁÓÔ -ÁÒÃÈȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÄÕÅÓ 
×ÉÌÌ ÎÏÔ ÃÈÁÎÇÅ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȢ 

 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÓÅÎÄ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÅÃË 
ÔÏȡ 

0ÁÔÔÙ "ÏÎÎÓÔÅÔÔÅÒ 

ττρɂστÔÈ 3ÔÒÅÅÔ 

3ÁÃÒÁÍÅÎÔÏȟ #!  

ωυψρφ-σστπ 

ȩȭÓ ÃÁÌÌ ττχ-σστπ 

Thank you for  

supporting our club! 

 

 

 

DONõT FORGET TO FILL OUT THE RESERVATION FORM FOR THE APRIL 

LUNCHEON! 

PRUNING CLINIC AT WILLIAM LAND PARK!  
We had a fun time pruning those camellias by the pony 
rides!  Some needed lots of pruning, others needed to 

�E�H���G�X�J���X�S�������E�X�W���L�W�n�V���P�X�F�K���S�U�H�W�W�L�H�U���Q�R�Z������ 
We will be doing another pruning session on           

thursday, april 28th .  We will be on the 13th avenue side 
of the park, past the pond, same side of the street.  The 
ball diamonds are across the street.  Park in the park, 
where it is a 2 -hour parking limit.  We should be done 

quickly if we have enough volunteers.  Hint, hint...we will 
�V�W�D�U�W���H�D�U�O�\���L�I���L�W�n�V���J�R�L�Q�J���W�R���E�H���Z�D�U�P�����������R�n�F�O�R�F�N�"�"�����3�O�H�D�V�H��

bring Gloves, rakes & clippers.  See you there!  


